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Dear Parents & Carers,
It has been a busy half term and I know the children are all looking
forward to a well deserved break. It was wonderful to see so many
of you in school this week to share in our Open Classroom sessions.
The children love to share their learning - we hope you enjoyed it
too. 
Please ensure you sign up for a Parents Evening appointment (see
separate email).
Have a lovely half term break.   

Key Dates:
Please click in the link below to access our key
dates document. This is updated throughout
the year and we encourage you all to check it
regularly to ensure you have up to date
information about the key events happening
in school.
Key Dates Document

Early Maths Workshop
We will be running a virtual maths workshop
on Tuesday 12th November. The purpose of
this workshop is to share with you how we
teach maths at Hillcroft and share practical
advice on how you can support your child at
home.
Please join the Teams Link at 9:15am.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing
https://teams.microsoft.com/v2/?meetingjoin=true


SPORTS NEWS

Sporting Results

Our football and netball teams have both enjoyed varied success this half term
representing the school with pride. A huge well done to all those who have been
selected so far. There will be more opportunities as the year progresses.

Vs Hamsey Green - Football won 4-2, Netball won 7-2
Vs St Francis - Football drew 2-2, Netball lost 0-4
Vs Warlingham Village - Football lost 0-3, Netball lost 1 - 9

PE Spotlight

This half term our PE spotlight has been on Reception. They have been practising their
co-ordination and balance through the use of different equipment. Ash and Elm
classes enjoyed rolling the ball to a partner from different distances. 



Bag2School is the UK’s leading textile recycler and fundraiser working with schools and
since its inception in 1999 it has now paid out over £48 million.

As well as raising vitally needed funds for Hillcroft School, it also helps the environment by
helping to divert good quality unwanted textiles away from landfill. A recent DEFRA report

has shown that textile collection schemes are helping to reduce the volume of textiles
discarded as municipal solid waste. However, it is a fact that as a nation we still send

350,000 tonnes of textiles to landfill every year. 

By getting involved in our Bag2School collection, you have an opportunity to sort through
your cupboards and wardrobes and donate good quality unwanted textiles in the bag
provided – this can include adults’ and children’s clothes, shoes (tied together please),

hats, belts and handbags, (please refer to https://bag2school.com for full details). In
addition to raising much needed funds it will also raise awareness amongst the children of

the benefits of recycling and reuse.

If you fill the donation bag and still have more then you can use any other large bags to
donate your items and don’t forget to ask grandparents, friends and neighbours to have a

sort out as well!

Bag2School will be collecting from Hillcroft School on Wednesday 6th November 2024.
Please bring your bag (or bags!) to the front playground and help us have a really good

collection.

GLF STAKEHOLDER VOICE
Our Trust, GLF Schools, are conducting Stakeholder Voice surveys this
November for pupils, parents and staff.  
Your children will be taking part in the pupil survey between 18-29
November. Surveys will take place online, in the classroom, facilitated
by your class teacher. Please talk to your children and encourage them
to share their honest views when the time comes. If you have any
questions, please contact the school office. 
After half term we will also be sending you a link to a Parent/Carer
Survey. We hope you will participate in the survey, share your views and
have a say in how our schools support your children. Thank you in
advance for your support! 

https://bag2school.com/


Year 1 and Year 2 have been busy with their wider curriculum projects. In Year
2 the children have all been so proud of the lovely coats they have made for
their teddies. Well done and thank you to all those family members who
helped out. 

Early Years

PHASE NEWS

KS1

In Nursery we have been exploring different fruit and vegetables and learning
about 'healthy eating'. We talked about what we liked using full sentences and
then tasted a variety of different fruits and vegetables. We also had lots of fun with
a big tray of glittery peas, where we had to use our fine motor skills to squeeze and
squash the individual peas! It was harder than it looked!



PHASE NEWS

As part of their learning about Black History, Year 3 have created some lovely art
work inspired by the artis Jean-Michel Basquiat. They have turned out so well! 

Year 4 have been working hard on their maths. Adding and subtracting four digit
numbers and remembering to lay out their calcualtions correctly. 
Well done Year 4!

LKS2

UKS2
As part of their wider curriculum topic, Year 5 have been making volcanoes!



PHASE NEWS
UKS2

On Monday 14 October 2024, Year 6 attended a child safety event which aims to
provide children with the skills and knowledge that they need to keep safe
including: railways, fraud, home security, emergency care, sugar intake and
drugs.



ONLINE SAFETY



CHRISTMAS PRESENT APPEAL



SOUTH EAST SURREY DYSLEXIA ASSOCIATION



ATTENDANCE

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or
more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply:

If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year period
since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, per
parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21
days of the receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County
Council considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 9 August 2024, the
rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the second
penalty notice will be charred at a flat rate f £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within
28 days. There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty
Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the
Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year period
since the firsts penalty notice was issued, then you NOT receive a third penalty notice - Surrey
County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per parent/carer, in the
Magistrates Court under Section 444 Education Act 1996

When children first started getting smartphones a decade ago, there was no research
about their impact. Now there is, and it’s overwhelming. Exposing children to things
their brains aren’t yet developed enough to deal with can cause a whole host of
problems, from triggering anxiety and eating disorders, to opening the door to
cyberbullying or sexual predators, according to the latest research.

When we give our children access to the whole world in their pocket, we give the
whole world access to our children. 

For more information on this please visit:
https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/the-problem

https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/the-problem

